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ISSUE 25 May 2018
Kent Engagement Group, Lisa Harris, Chair
KEG is due to meet in mid-June, with a short training session about Gangs, delivered by a former Kent Police representative.  The group will have Helen Critcher as Chair of the Group, stepping up from Vice Chair while Lisa Harris completes a secondment.  The group will continue to promote joint training and event opportunities going forward and to review the meeting frequency and topics.  The membership have committed to ensuring appropriate representation at the meetings going forward.
Housing Strategy & Enabling Sub Group, Andrew Paterson &Sarah Lewis, Co-Chairs

The Housing Strategy and Enabling cancelled the planned meeting in April, with a commitment to meet in July.  The group had planned to have a presentation from a Kent based modular construction company, but this was unsuccessful.  HSEG colleagues have been engaged in the work around the KMHS refresh and considering the identified four key themes, this engagement with the group going forward will continue.  It was agreed at the last meeting in February that going forward it would be appropriate to have housing provider representation at the meetings.  The group is also working on the draft Mental Health scoping paper that was developed following a workshop in early 2017.  In addition, HSEG also continue to receive updates from partner organisations such as KCC, the rural housing enabler and the Help to Buy Agent and Homes England.
Neighbourhood Management Sub Group, Matt Eddy, Chair

NMSG are due to meet on the 15th May with a presentation and overview training from Kent Police about protection of property and victims of crime.  The group will also be looking at processes around fixed term tenancies and GDPR.  Linked to this group is the Kent Tenancy Fraud Forum who met in March and have agreed to look at potential training opportunities and a pilot key amnesty.  The July meeting will be attended by Clark Willmott LLP who will provide an update on Housing Law relevant to the group.
Kent Private Sector Housing Group, Kerry Petts, KPSHG Chair
The March meeting of KPSH was cancelled due to adverse weather.  Kerry Petts is now Chair with Marion Money as vice-chair.  The Group will meet again in mid-June and will review the Action Plan and work through standing items on the agenda such as KEEP, KMSEP and progress with the East Kent Integration Project.  
Kent Housing Options Group, Jane Smither, TMBC & KHOG Chair

The group remains focused on the challenges of preparing for the implementation of the impending Homelessness Reduction Act 2017.  The Group have commissioned a Kent wide Homelessness Prevention Resource which will provide factsheets designed to help customers in specified category’s in a Countywide format, the factsheets will be available to customers via Kent Homechoice.
Kent Events Sub Group, Eileen Martin, Chair & Optivo

The KHG Events Group communicated via teleconference on 23rd March. There was feedback from the recent Housing Forum event, which was very successful and well attended. HQN are delivering Development training for 15 delegates in May at Ashford BC, this was scheduled for March but had to be moved back.  The categories for the KHG & JPPB Excellence Awards were agreed and have since been shared on the KHG website and via social media, with one application received to date.    All nominations for the awards have to be submitted to Rebecca Smith by 12 Noon on Wednesday 25 June.
KHG members are asked to share back via the Partnership Manager any training topics or themes that they would have an appetite to attend if delivery locally, then a more formal training programme and process via KHG can be established.  Additional workshop sessions for members will be developed and shared when ready for circulation, again KHG colleagues are encouraged to come forward with ideas for themes or concepts for future workshop sessions.
Kent & Medway Housing Strategy Refresh Update, Rebecca Smith, Partnership Manager

Rebecca Smith, with Tracey Kerly provided an update to the Kent Leaders and Chief Executives in March.  The purpose of the overview was to update colleagues about progress with the strategy development and to establish feedback and endorsement of the identified four key themes.  There is further work to be undertaken with the refresh, including a continued commitment to engage with all colleagues who have a vested interest in the outcomes from the strategy document.  The document will have the links to all other countywide relevant documents/strategies, such as the Kent Accommodation Strategy and the Kent and Medway GIF.  
Sub groups of KHG were asked, along with key partners to reflect and feedback on the four key themes and assist with drafting context for each priority (Accelerating Delivery, Affordability, Health and Wellbeing and Funding/Investment/Infrastructure), this is being reviewed to potentially support further engagement workshops to finalise development of the strategy.  All KHG members will remain engaged and part of the development of the strategy, whether through digital communication or via the sub groups operating under KHG or via external partnership groups that are linked to KHG or have a vested interest in housing priorities for Kent and Medway going forward.


Future Meeting Dates – 2017: - PLEASE NOTE MEETINGS ARE ON WEDNESDAYS





KHG 2018: 3rdOctober 2018 (KCC to host at Sessions House, Maidstone)





KHG EXB 2018: 11th July (Ashford BC); 3rd October (KCC, Sessions House); 14th November (Ashford BC Offices)
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